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File: 5366.00 

Environment Act Licence No. 2869 RRR 

July 8, 2016 

 

Chris Fulsher, Chief Administrative Officer 

Rural Municipality of Headingley  

1-126 Bridge Road. 

Headingley  MB  R4H 1G9 

Email: admin@rmofheadingley.ca 

 

Dear Mr. Fulsher: 

 

Re: Rural Municipality of Headingley Sewage Treatment Plant - Biosolids Option Report 

 

Receipt of your letter, dated March 23, 2016, submitted in response to my letter dated February 

25, 2016 is acknowledged.  

 

The February 25, 2016 letter required you to submit a report further assessing composting of the 

biosolids generated at the sewage treatment plant by April 29, 2016. In addition, you were approved, 

in the interim, to land apply the biosolids during the summer under the authority of an Environment 

Act Licence and to begin plans for land application to be carried out in 2016 with winter landfilling.  

 

In your March 23, 2016 letter, you requested to extend the submission due date of the above 

stated assessment report to July 31, 2016 and during a subsequent meeting with our department 

representatives on June 13, 2016, you agreed to submit the above assessment report by September 

30, 2016. Therefore, your new due date for submission of the updated assessment report is 

September 30, 2016. Further, you have requested to defer until 2017 the requirement to submit an 

Environment Act Proposal for land application of biosolids in the summer. Please note that your new 

due date for submission of an Environment Act Proposal for application of biosolids is March 31, 

2017.    

 

 If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Asit Dey, P.Eng., at (204) 945-2614 or by e-mail 

at asit.dey@gov.mb.ca.   

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

“original signed by” 

Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

Director 

 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 

www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
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